

Safeguarding Policy at the Parish Church of St George, Belfast

It is the policy of the Church of Ireland to safeguard all children and vulnerable adults sharing in its ministry and to protect them from all forms of harm and abuse. 
The Church of Ireland Child Protection Policy (known as The Safeguarding Trust) states that: 
‘The Church of Ireland believes that children and vulnerable adults should never experience abuse of any kind. Everyone has a responsibility to promote the welfare of children and vulnerable adults and to keep them safe. The Church of Ireland is committed to implementing procedures and practices which safeguard all children and vulnerable adults.’
Recently Safeguarding responsibilities have also come to include all aspects of Church life relating to Health and Safety. Oversight of these matters is  provided to the Select Vestry, by a panel of four people who are appointed to deal with specific issues that might arise and also to ensure that all adults who would be supervising the children of the Church undertake a criminal record check to identify if they have committed any offence that would prohibit their involvement in Safeguarding at St Georges. This is known as an Access NI check. This check is renewed every 3 years and is completed by all clergy who officiate and employees of the Church as well as the members of the Safeguarding panel. Training in Safeguarding policies and protocols is provided by the Diocesan office and the Clergy, Employees and Panel members are required to complete this on a 3 yearly basis. 
Annual audits of Safeguarding and Health and Safety are undertaken by the Diocesan office either in electronic form or by meeting with representatives of the Diocesan office. 
Parishioners will have observed that there is information provided on the noticeboards in the Church hall noting who the members of the Safeguarding panel are, who the relevant Social Services (Gateway) contacts are and the policies relating to Complaints and Disciplinary procedures, Grievance procedure, Anti-Bullying policy, Communications Policy and Working in partnership with parents/guardians Policy. These updated policies were approved by the Select Vestry in January 2023. 
For more information, please visit the website at: Safeguarding.ireland.anglican.org/child-safeguarding-ni
 

